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January 10, 2021

I was contacted by Patsy C., our Literature Chairperson, she discussed wanting to change the way the literature sales, purchasing, & inventory report is done. I told her my thoughts on it would be to discuss it with Teresa D. who’s been doing it the way it is now for I think, 10 years or so, and that if she wanted to make changes to it, that it would probably be a good idea for her to be the one to do the work on it. Patsy, and I also discussed what to do with the H & I Literature order that was ordered but never picked up last year, she is going to contact Ryan D. who was the H & I Chairperson at the time when the literature was ordered, and Amanda G. who is basically our contact person for H & I now that there is no longer a Chair, or Vice-Chair for H & I at the present to see if they still want the literature order or not. I called Ernie, who was the Vice-Chair of H & I, left him a voicemail, but never heard back from him. I was also contacted by Carlton J. our Chairperson, and he let me know that he would have to work today, and wouldn’t be able to attend Area Service. 

I was contacted again via telephone by Pastor Paul from Norview United Methodist Church to inform me that their Bishop for the state of Virginia has decided to close the church down again due to the spike in Covid 19 cases. My homegroup, Surrender to Live decided to move out of that church, and we are having in person meetings in a different church. I turned in all of our homegroup’s keys to the church but kept my key because for Area Service meetings we haven’t made any kind of decision to change locations, and I let the church know that. 

In loving service,
Fred R.



